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Governor Signs EO-172 Tightening the Symptomology Necessary for 
Employees to Stay Home From Work Without Repercussions 

 
By: John T. Below, Member, Workplace Law Practice Group  

 
Gov. Gretchen Whitmer signed Executive Order 2020-172 on Thursday, Aug. 27, 
replacing Executive Order 2020-166. 
 
EO-172, the intent of which is to protect employees from retaliation for missing work 
due to COVID-19 symptoms, diagnosis or exposure, tightens the restrictions on the 
symptoms necessary for an employee to stay home without facing repercussions from 
their employer. The former order, EO-166, allowed people to stay home, barring their 
employer from disciplining them if they had any of the following symptoms: Sore throat, 
fever, a new uncontrolled cough that causes difficulty breathing, diarrhea, vomiting, 
abdominal pain, new onset of a severe headache or a new loss of taste or smell.  EO-
172 is more restrictive, stating that employees must have a fever, uncontrolled cough 
or shortness of breath to stay home from work – or at least two of the following 
symptoms: loss of taste or smell, muscle aches, sore throat, severe headache, 
diarrhea, vomiting or abdominal pain. More importantly, under EO-172, an employee 
cannot miss work/stay home without employer repercussions if any of their symptoms 
can be explained by a known medical or physical condition. This is a new qualifier and 
should work to reduce the number of employees staying home from their places of 
employment. Employees with the approved symptoms, which cannot be explained by a 
known medical or physical condition, can stay home from work without penalty and 
should be treated like any employee on paid leave, per EO-172. If the employee has 
no paid leave time left, their employer can count it against the worker’s accrued leave 
or not pay the worker for the missed time. 

To understand how EO No. 2020-172 impacts your business, contact any member of 
Bodman’s Workplace Law Group. Bodman cannot respond to your questions or receive 
information from you without first clearing potential conflicts with other clients. Thank you 
for your patience and understanding. 
 
 
 
 

http://www.bodmanlaw.com/practices/covid-19-response-team
https://content.govdelivery.com/attachments/MIEOG/2020/08/27/file_attachments/1528008/EO%202020-172%20Emerg%20order%20-%20workers%20protections%20-%20reissue.pdf
https://www.michigan.gov/whitmer/0,9309,7-387-90499_90705-536112--,00.html
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